Sidney Township
Minutes
September 13, 2021

The Sidney Township Board meeting held at Sidney Township Hall, 3019 S Grow Road, Sidney,
Michigan on September 13, 2021 was called to order by Supervisor Peterman at 7:00 p.m.
followed by the pledge of allegiance.

ATTENDENCE: Supervisor: Terry Peterman, Treasurer: Corinda Stover, Clerk: Carrie Wills,
Trustees: Jed Welder and Ray Leyrer

AGENDA:
A motion was made by Leyrer and seconded by Welder to approve the agenda as presented.

Motion carried.

APPROVE MINUTES:
A motion was made by Leyrer and seconded by Welder to approve the minutes from the August

2, 2021 meeting as presented. Motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Clerk:
Wills reported that the forms have been submitted for the American Rescue Plan Act; we are

waiting for the state to complete their review.

A Freedom of Information request was received from True North Law Firm asking for
information on past elections. The information was sent; there has been no reply from them.

A report of the budget for the first half of the financial year was handed out for board members

to review.

Supervisor
Peterman reported that kids have been sleeping in the park. However, the kids are out of the park

by the time deputies arrive.

GUEST SPEAKERS:
Laura Engel asked the board to revisit the wind ordinance and revise some of the restrictions.

Aaron Christensen told the board that his business is moving to a new location and is being taken
over by a new owner. He was asking for the board’s approval to also transfer the business license
to the new owners and location.

A motion was made by Leyrer and seconded by Welder to approve Mr. Christensen’s request to
transfer the license. Motion carried.

REPORTS:

TREASURER’S REPORT:

Stover gave the Treasurer’s report. Current checkbook balance is $152,524.48.

A donation was made to the park for $100 and a fire charge payment was received from
Consumers Energy for $500.

A motion was made by Leyrer and seconded by Welder to approve the treasurer’s report. Motion
carried.



Aaron Christensen asked if there is a blight ordinance in place. Hillman Road properties look bad
and should be checked out.

ADJOURNMENT:
A motion was made by Stover and seconded by Welder to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m.

Motion carried.

Carrie Wills
Clerk




